
 

Construction detour effective Monday July 22 – September 41B (Franks Spragins) Bus Loop 

 

Due to sidewalk construction, the Mildred Lake 41B (Franks Spragins) bus loop will be closed to both coach and site shuttle services for the duration of the 
project. This will affect all inbound coaches and ABX shuttles dropping off in the loop. Impacted passengers will need to walk to/from the secondary bus loop 
located in the 41B coach parking lot until construction is complete.  Please note that the coaches staging for their returns to town will also be relocated to the 
roadside of the 41B parking lot. 

Please see below for the secondary load/offload location. Note that until you are familiar with this change, it is recommended to allow yourself additional time, 
as the walking distance will be increased by this detour. The Ground Transportation team would like to remind passengers to be aware of the hazards associated 
with road construction, such as uneven ground, moving equipment, and excavation. Please obey all signage and temporary crosswalks and follow the 
directions of flaggers. 

 

 

For clarifications or questions please email the Ground Transportation Team at GT_Syncrude@suncor.com 

All Ground Transportation routes and schedules are located at  https://sunlink.suncor.com 
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